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City of Newburyport

Office of The Treasurer/Collector
60 PLEASANT STREET
NEWBURYPORT, MA 01950
(978) 465-4415           FAX (978) 462-0883 
Newburyport Trust Fund Commission

  Thursday, December 5, 2019- 7:00 p.m. 
Meeting Minutes
Members in attendance:  Richard O’Brien, Richie Eaton, Keith Hogan,  
   Julie Languirand 
Meeting called to order at 7:05pm

Motion made by Richie Eaton to approve and accept August 2019 meeting minutes – second by Keith Hogan, APPROVED.
Review of Sept 2019 FY20 1st Q reports from Bartholomew, followed by brief discussion of the slight reduction in earnings for 1stQ, and possibility of drop in rates over the next calendar year.
New application was presented by the Parks Department for funds from CHARLES MOSELEY TRUST 
 for FY20 “in whatever amount the Committee determines is a fiscally responsible amount to be used for care of the park”.  In adhering to the general rule for spending of 3-5% of earnings, $3,000 was granted for maintenance at Moseley Woods.  Motion to approve by Keith, 2nd by Richie, all in favor – APPROVED.
Review of email correspondence from Youth Services director, Andrea Egmont to Julie regarding various trust fund availability and purposes – Safford, Horton & Atwood, for potential use for scholarships, staff and academic support to children.  Both Rich and Richie indicated they were confident that the (Donald) Safford trust was specific to the high school scholarship program, knowing (of) him personally that it was very likely this was intended to fund a high school student’s need; the Horton and Atwood funds both are geared more to poor, needy people of Newburyport and all felt that there may be some option for spending these funds in the future for youth programs, specifically camp scholarships, rather than staff funding, but that we would need additional information and a formal request from the Youth Services department looking for funds; discussion also revolved around other potential funds across the city that may be available for youth programs and Richie mentioned a few options;  Julie will respond to Andrea noting the discussion and steps going forward if they wished to pursue this further.   

Other business included discussion on the “categorizing” of the library trusts into 4 main categories, as previously agreed to by the Committee. City auditor’s office presented the concern of the accounting of funds on the general ledger side vs. by category.  Julie met with the Auditor’s office to try and clarify the best practice for tracking the spending on these accounts, it was decided that although the library can request funds by category, i.e. lump sum, that the Committee will ultimately need to decide where spending is accounted for, and how each trust is proportionately charged based on earnings and principal balances. All agreed this was the best method of tracking and managing the trust earnings; as well as the library’s ability to request funds all together, either in the beginning of the FY or mid-FY by category, and then once apportioned and approved by the Committee, the transfer of funds on the ledger side can occur leaving funds available for spending by the library.  Julie will work with the auditor’s office on this.
Julie mentioned her meeting with the George Peabody trust committee on November 21, 2019; this committee works directly with the library and meets annually.  She wanted to make the Committee aware of the group and the history of the George Peabody trust fund which was established in 1867, and she met with them to discuss the potential of including these funds in with the other invested City trust funds; she reported some history on the trust and will work with both groups if and when necessary.
Brief discussion on the policies of the trust fund committee, Julie mentioned that she was searching for the spending policy of the Committee and was not able to produce anything formal, other than the brief policies written previously which reference the City’s financial policy but nothing solid about the guidelines for spending as established by this Committee in the past.  All agreed we needed to draft an addendum or updated version of the Trust Fund Committee Policies and Objectives dated March 2017.  Keith agreed we should be able to provide more detailed information on the goals of the Committee and indicate the spending habits and methodology for granting funds.  Julie will draft a new policy, Keith will research information to better determine guidelines for protecting the value of funds to survive into perpetuity, for review the next meeting.  
Motion to adjourn by Richie; meeting adjourned at 8:10pm
· Next meeting date: Thursday,  April 30, 2020
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